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CHAIR GUZMAN: .. . (gavel) . . . Good afternoon. The meeting of the Economic Development,
Energy, Agriculture, and Recreation Committee will now come to order. It is 1:30 p.m. on
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Tuesday, June 18, 2013. I would like to remind everyone if they have a cell phone, please put it
on vibrator. I'm going to introduce our Members for this afternoon starting with Vice Committee
Chair Robert Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Good morning, Chair. Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Good afternoon. Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Good afternoon. Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Aloha. Chair Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: And Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Good afternoon. I'd also like to introduce the representatives from the
Administration which we have Rowena Dagdag-Andaya.
MS. DAGDAG-ANDAYA: Good morning, Chair. Or good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: And Jeffery Ueoka from the Department of Corporation Counsel.
MR. UEOKA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: And for our Committee Staff we have Josiah Nishita, Legislative Analyst, as well
as Pauline Martins for our Committee Secretary. I'm going to go ahead and check in with our
outer district offices to see if we have the connection. This afternoon I'm...is there a Hana
District Office?
MS. LONO: Aloha, good afternoon, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Good afternoon. How about Lanai District Office?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez at the Lanai Office.

-2-

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, ENERGY, AGRICULTURE,
AND RECREATION COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
June 18, 2013

CHAIR GUZMAN: Good afternoon. And Molokai District Office.
MS. ALCON: Good afternoon. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, good afternoon. Just some short announcements. Anyone wishing to testify,
please make yourself known and sign in at the lobby area, as well as you'll be allotted three
minutes for your testimony and one minute for the remaining portion for your testimony. And
it's limited to the agenda items on the agenda. So also as well as when you testify, please state
your name clearly as well as the organizations that you may be representing. Mr. Nishita, can
you please call the first testifier.
MR. NISHITA: Mr. Chair, the first testifier to testify in the Chamber is Iola Caldito Balubar.
Ms. Balubar will be testifying on EAR-9.
. . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
MS. BALUBAR: Good afternoon. Aloha. And mahalo for my being here in honor of my dad, Richard
Caldito, Sr., and I'm testifying for him because my sister just left to go back to D.C. and my
brother is not available at this time. But I'm here because of my dear friend, Stephanie Ohigashi,
and I'd like to testify for my dad because of his renaming of the Waihee Park to his name. And
he would be very, very proud and honored to have this honor to, for him, because he is from
Waihee and he was brought up by the family of the Yamanaka Family. And we're still in contact
with them, very close. In fact, there's only one of the brothers left, the parents passed away. And
we, whenever we get together on special holidays he is part of the family, Uncle Nobo
Yamanaka. But I'd like to thank the, Joe Pontanilla, Mike Victorino, the Council for giving my
dad this honor. And I live in Waiehu now so I know whenever I go to Waihee I'll be very proud
to see his name up there, and he would be proud, too. Thank you so much from the family.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Is there any follow-up questions from the Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And thank you, Iola, for being here today and
representing the family, and on behalf of this County your dad and we have the bios here and all
that but I knew your dad from almost the day I arrived on this island some 40 years ago -MS. BALUBAR: Yeah, I remember.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and he always was a mentor. He took me in when I was doing
insurance when I first came into the business some 35 years ago, and he would sit down with me
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and tell me you got to do it by the people, by the people, do it for the people. You know he'd
always have that, and he'd always have these stories to tell you. And I always, there was never a
moment I could not enjoy your dad and what he had to stand for, and he did many great things
and was a real leader in this community, one of those first Filipinos to step out of the box and
show him, you know, that he's not afraid to get out there and be a part of. So it is truly an honor
to be here today to partake in this, Mr. Guzman. And I thank you, Chair, for bringing this
forward, 'cause I think it's very important. And you have Filipino ancestry, you will have the
benefit of these trailblazers, but don't forget, continue to blaze the trail for the rest of them.
Thank you, Chair.
MS. BALUBAR: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And thank you very much . . . (inaudible). . .
MS. BALUBAR: Thank you, Don, also because I know my dad encouraged Don and a lot of the
Filipino leaders here in the County for...and be proud of being Filipino and to carry on. And I
know he would be very proud of you, too. Mahalo. Thank you, Mike.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Is there any other Members that would...I just have a short comment. That, you
know, your father was very special to me. I know that when I was, I had just came back from
law school, he was one of the first to put me into the community and put me to work, and then
was always encouraging me to move forward. And in fact I just got chicken skin here. I do miss
him, and I think he was a great leader and inspired me to do a lot of things in my life. So I thank
you for sharing.
MS. BALUBAR: Thank you. Thank you, Don.
CHAIR GUZMAN: If there's nothing further, if there's no other questions, yeah, you can go ahead.
Thank you. I'm going to check in with the Hana District Office. Are there any testimony,
testifiers?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR GUZMAN: And what about the Lanai District Office, anyone to testify?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR GUZMAN: And checking in with Molokai, are there anyone there to testify?
MS. ALCON: No one's here on Molokai waiting to testify.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Mr. Nishita.
MR. NISHITA: Mr. Chair, the next person to sign up to testify in the Chamber is Mr. Herman Andaya.
He'll be testifying on EAR-9.
MS. ANDAYA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Members of the Committee, good afternoon. I came before you
some weeks ago to urge you to name this park in Waihee after Richard Caldito, and during that
speech I talked about how he would always take us out to lunch, back when Don first came back
from law school and same here, when I first came back from law school the first thing he did was
call us and took us out to lunch, and from then on it became a tradition. You know every so often
he would, I would receive a call from Mr. Caldito and he would talk a lot about politics and talk
about how important it was to give back to the community, how important it was to be in public
service, and that's something, you know, I took to heart and so did Don apparently. I think it's
only fitting that this park be named after Mr. Caldito, especially a park where there's a lot of
young children who play in that park and who should know the name Richard Caldito.
Mr. Caldito, you know, his first priority was the younger generation, I mean that's the reason
why he called us, you know. Instead of working with other, the older generation, he came and
talked to us first, 'cause he wanted to make sure that we were there to carry the torch. And so
and, you know, it's a park out in Waihee, and it's also fitting and this is just by coincidence, my
father came to Hawaii as a sakada and he and Mr. Caldito as young people, young sakadas were
roommates in Waihee. And so it's a small world, indeed a small world and everything comes full
circle, you know, and so I urge all of you to please, I think it would be a fitting tribute to Mr.
Caldito if this park that's used by children, our children, be named after him. Thank you. Thank
you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you, Mr. Andaya. Are there any follow-up questions? Oh, I'd like to also
recognize the presence of Council Mike White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. If there's no other further questions, I'm going to turn back to our
outer districts. Are there any testifiers in Hana?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Any in Lanai?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Anyone in Molokai?
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MS. ALCON: No, no one's here. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Is there anyone in the gallery wishing to testify? Seeing none, at this
time without objections, I would like to close testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
. . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you.
EAR-9 RENAMING WAIHEE (BALL) PARK TO RICHARD "PABLO" CALDITO PARK
CHAIR GUZMAN: Today, Members, we have three items on the agenda, starting with EAR-9,
renaming of the Waihee Ball Park to Richard "Pablo" Caldito Park. The Committee is in receipt
of County Communication 13-134 from the Director of Public Works, transmitting a proposed
bill entitled A Bill for an Ordinance Amending Chapter 12.40, Maui County Code, to Rename the
Waihee Ball Park in Wailuku to the Richard "Pablo" Caldito Park. The purpose of the proposed
bill is to pay tribute to the Richard "Pablo" Caldito by naming Waihee Park after him. The
Committee may consider whether to recommend passage of the proposed bill on first reading
with or without reservations. The Committee may also consider the filing of the County
Communication 13-134 and other related action. I am now going to open up the floor for any
comments from the Department of Public Works. We do have present here today is Ms. Rowena
Dagdag-Andaya. Could you please provide your comments to the Committee.
MS. DAGDAG-ANDAYA: Thank you, Chair Guzman, and thank you, Members. The Department of
Public Works is very honored to be here today to bring forward the proposed bill for the
renaming of the Waihee Ballpark to the Richard "Pablo" Caldito Park. And as Chair mentioned,
the purpose of the proposed bill is to pay tribute to Richard Caldito, Sr. by renaming the Waihee
ball field after him. The Commission on Naming Streets, Parks, and Facilities is supported by
the Department of Public Works, and the same Commission recommended approval for
renaming of the facility on January 10, 2013. On a personal note, as a young child I also know
Tata Caldito, and I knew him as Aunty Iola's father because I was a member of her halau. And
growing up I learned of all his accomplishments and all of the wonderful things he did, all his
dedication to public service, and so that impressed upon me the need to be active in the
community and to do good things in the community. He truly was a role model to me and to
many others, including the Chair. One of the last things that I remember from Tata Caldito
before he passed on was that he didn't like to see people divided, he liked seeing people together,
so he always tried to bring people, as much as possible bring them together. He promoted peace
and he also promoted unity. Should the renaming of the park move forward, it's my hope that
members of the community when they pass by or utilize the park remember Tata Caldito for all
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of his accomplishments, his dedication to the community, and also that it serve as a reminder as
his legacy for peace and unity. So with that, Chair, we, again, are very honored to introduce this
proposed bill for you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Are there any questions on the floor?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --Councilmember Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And it is an honor to recognize Mr. Caldito and his
accomplishments in our community and especially representing the Filipino community. My
question to Department is, was the community itself in that area, Waihee, consulted or brought in
or sort of given, you know, sort of heads-up that this park is going to be changed, you know,
changed to honor Mr. Caldito, and if so, were there any negative comments or? You know I
know there's tons of support but I just want to know if there was any type of concerns or, you
know, discussion in regards to that.
MS. DAGDAG-ANDAYA: Okay. Thank you, Chair, and thank you, Councilmember Cochran. There's
a letter dated October 25, 2012 from George Paresa, Jr., the President of the Waihee Community
Association, and in his letter I believe that they did, I believe that the Community Association
met and that they voted to endorse the proposal made to the County for the renaming of the park.
So there was consultation with the Waihee Community Association, and other than that there
have been to our aware...I mean we have not been made aware of any comments against it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Thank you very much, Chair. Thank you, Ms. Rowena.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Any further questions from the Members? Yes, Member Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No, I'd just like to say I'm so happy that we're able to do this. I've known
him a long time. I was fortunate enough to be able to work with him in different things. My
wife in '59 was his son Richard's classmate in college, and all through the years he's been
somebody that we've always admired. He was always the first to come up with something good.
I' m just so happy that we can honor him at this time, and I just can't help thinking I wish he were
here. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Is there any further comments or questions from the Members? Okay,
seeing none, I'm just going to make one quick comment. I do know that for the record, Tata
-7-

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, ENERGY, AGRICULTURE,
AND RECREATION COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
June 18, 2013

Caldito was the first elected Filipino in the, of office of Filipino ancestry in the United States. So
it is with great pride that I do ask and I ask for the support of the Members that I do entertain a
motion to pass this on first reading, the proposed bill entitled A Bill for an Ordinance Amending
Chapter 12.40 of the Maui County Code to Rename the Waihee Ball Park in Wailuku to Richard
"Pablo" Caldito Park, including any nonsubstantive revisions that may be needed, and the filing
of the County communications.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Moved by Councilmember White and seconded by Councilmember Victorino.
We'll open it up for discussion. Any further discussion? Yes, Council Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I've been waiting to get the motion on the
floor so that I could add my comments. I'm very honored to be here today. Tata Caldito is
somebody that I grew up with. I was in high school when he was elected to the, his elected
position, and he was always at rallies and I remember collecting. In the old days they didn't
have the kind of things we have now during elections, but they used to have cards, just simple
cards like about a quarter of a sheet. And I remember seeing his picture and all of his credentials
on this card, and Pablo Caldito was, you know, a very familiar name. And of course as I grew up
and Tata stayed in office for many, many years, you know, I got to know him better. And I
remember when I first announced I was going to run for Council, he was really amazing, you
know, he really liked being a mentor, and I think we've heard this over and over and over that he
would seek you out and say okay, this is what you need to know. And he gently would remind
you about things, and he did that right up until the end. I believe he was 98 when he passed
away. It's really sad he didn't make that 100 mark because, you know, he really looked like he
might, he was strong and he was, his mind was wonderful and he was just with it all the time.
And so I'm really proud and happy and honored to be here today when we do this. It's a small
gesture in appreciation for all the wonderful things that he did, not only for the Filipinos but for
everybody. He was there, you know, to support the community, and he worked tirelessly to try to
make Maui County the best place to be. And he set this bar very high for all of us, and more so I
think those who are of Filipino ancestry, you have a role model to be very proud of and to
emulate. So I am in full support of this motion, and I'm very excited and proud to be here today.
I want to congratulate Iola and the family. I've had the opportunity to know Iola probably better
than her, the rest of her family. She's a great lady that does a lot of aloha work in our community
too, working with youth, and always, always volunteering with her halau to help our community.
So I think the apple didn't fall far from the tree, and I just, you know, am really excited. So I am
in full support of the motion. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Any further discussion?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One more thing and I'll stop -CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --because I think we could go on and on and on, and I think all of
us have a lot of great stories to share about Mr. Caldito. But let me say I, too, just like Ms. Baisa
when I decided to run he called me to the office up at...he was still at Maui Realty.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Realty.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, in the back corner. And he told me come, come, boy, come.
You know how he was, right?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I remember sitting there and, again, you know, he loved to
share, and, you know, Iola and the rest of us know that Dad was always like that. And I just
cannot say anything more. It's just like you said, chicken skin, thc., more I talk about it the more I
feel like, you know, someone said too bad he's not here today, he's there, he's sitting right there.
In my belief he's sitting right there watching all of us and smiling, proud of what you have
turned out to be and Herman and the rest, I think proud of what we've become as a community. I
think he's really proud of that fact. So it is with great pleasure I can support this, and I thank the
Department for bringing it forward. I thank you, Chair, again. And I thank Joe, and I never let it
slip by on the wayside when Joe left, I made sure that this got pushed on. And so thank you. So
let's get it done and let's make that field a reality, the Richard Caldito Baseball Field or Park, I
should say park. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Any further discussion? Seeing none, Members, we have on the floor
a motion made by Councilmember White, seconded by Councilmember Victorino to recommend
the passage on the first reading of the proposed bill, including any nonsubstantive revisions that
may be needed, and the filing of the County communications. I'm calling for the vote. All those
in favor, signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Those opposed? We have seven ayes and no noes.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Guzman, Vice-Chair Carroll, Councilmembers
Baisa, Cochran, Crivello, Victorino and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING OF BILL AND FILING OF
COMMUNICATION.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Moving on to the next item on the agenda.

EAR-8 ACCEPTANCE OF A WAVERUNNER AND RESCUE SLED FROM THE WILL
SMITH FOUNDATION TO THE DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION
CHAIR GUZMAN: We have EAR-8, the Acceptance of a WaveRunner and Rescue Sled from the Will
rd
Smith Foundation to the Department of Parks And Recreation. Members, on June 23 there will
be the first annual Will Smith Water Safety Day at Hanakaoo Beach Park in Lahaina from
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. The representatives from the Will Smith Foundation will be honored at
this event, and the Chair would like to have their donation available for the Ocean Safety
Officers to utilize it for their educational efforts. The Chair intends to open up the floor for
discussion on this item today and then defer the item. On tomorrow's special Council meeting
agenda, I have submitted a request to discharge for the waiver and the adoption of the resolution
so that hopefully the Ocean Safety Officers will have this donated equipment available for their
use at the event. So at this point I would like to open up the floor for the, our representative from
our Ocean Safety Operations, Mr. Archie Kalepa.
MR. KALEPA Good afternoon, Chair and Committee members. On behalf of the Parks Department,
we're really grateful for the Will Smith Foundation and making this tremendous donation for a
much needed piece of equipment so that...you know it goes beyond having a WaveRunner or
having a rescue piece of equipment. Because we see more and more people coming to Maui,
there's more and more need for the services that we provide, and to keep that service ongoing
seven days a week, you know, sometimes you need more than just one piece of equipment in a
district. So we just want to thank the Will Smith Foundation and for you pushing this forward
and the Committee's support. So thank you very much.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. I'd like to open up the floor to our Members for any questions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Oh, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, go ahead, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes, Member Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Hi, aloha, nice to see you here, Archie. So, Archie, this is in safe,
sound condition or is...
MR. KALEPA: Yes, Councilmember Cochran, it is a brand new 2013 Yamaha WaveRunner with a
brand new sled that's being donated to the Parks Department, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, excellent. And, Chair, just a comment to yourself to thank
you for pushing this through, because I know there's, you know, a timeline on this equipment
getting to the event coming up, so thank you for...
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you as well -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You're welcome.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --Member Cochran, for giving me that notice to me to act on it sooner. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? I wanted to ask...
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes, Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, okay, thank you, Chair. Mr. Kalepa, thank you for being
here. First of all, where would this be located? Where would this be placed? What district?
MR. KALEPA: Thank you, Councilman Victorino. It will be located in Hanakaoo Canoe Beach --
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. KALEPA: --and it will be used to respond to any rescues in that district. And the reason why is, I
don't know if you guys remember but a few years back there was a car accident and the young
man Will Smith had died in that accident, and since then the family has made, formed a
foundation, the Will Smith Foundation and decided to make a donation that will go directly
toward saving lives. And that's where he lived and that's where the accident happened, so they
wanted it to serve its use in that district.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no problem. I just wanted to just know where it was going to
be located. I have no problem with that, I think it's very appropriate. And I've known the
Moulton, Ms. Moulton for a long time. You know we go to the house -MR. KALEPA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --for the various fundraisers.
MR. KALEPA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: My wife and I, we truly enjoy this group of people and they do a
lot of good things, and the Will Foundation, Will Smith Foundation does a lot of great things. So
I have no problem. And it helps not only tourists but locals. I don't care where these sleds are
put, just so long as we have them in every district. That's really important. And I thank you very
much. And I want to thank Ms. Moulton, the mom, for all her, what she does for this
community. Thank you.
MR. KALEPA: Thank you, Councilmember Victorino. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Are there any further questions on the floor? Okay, seeing none, without any
objections, I would like to defer this matter.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (DG, RC, GB, EC, SC, MV, MW)
ACTION: DEFER.

CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you.
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EAR-2 I ALOHA MOLOKAI PRESENTATION OF THEIR VIDEO ENTITLED "OUR
MOLOKAI"
CHAIR GUZMAN: Members, the next item on the agenda is EAR No. 2, the I Aloha Molokai
Presentation of their Video Entitled "Our Molokai". Members, yesterday afternoon our
Committee Staff was contacted and unfortunately due to some unforeseen circumstances, the
representative of the I Aloha Molokai is unable to present for today and to provide the
Committee with the presentation of their video entitled "Our Molokai". Due to these
circumstances, the Members, without objections, I would like to defer this item as well.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (DG, RC, GB, EC, SC, MV, MW)
ACTION: DEFER.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Members, we've completed the items for today's agenda and I'd like
to thank all the representatives here that came from the Administration; and our Committee Staff
for assisting us; as well as all others that were involved. And so this is the June 18, 2013 meeting
on the EAR Committee is now adjourned. Thank you. . . .(gavel). . .
ADJOURN: 1:59 p.m.
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